

An Independent Public School

Address: Morley Drive East, Morley WA 6062

Phone: 6235 7100

Email: hampton.shs@education.wa.edu.au

Website: www.hampton.wa.edu.au

ABN: 21 121 292 127

ASPIRE | INNOVATE | ACHIEVE

Dear Families,

I would like to give you the following information regarding upcoming ATAR examinations.

All Year 11 or Year 12 students <u>will not</u> be required to attend school for their normal school timetable during the examination period **Term 2**, **Week 5 and 6 (22 – 31 May)**

Year 11 and 12 Examinations Term 2, Week 5 and 6 (22 – 31 May)	ATAR Examination feedback: Term 2, Week 6 (1 – 2 June)
Year 11 and 12 Semester One ATAR examinations will be running together	
ATAR students will attend only when they have a scheduled examination.	ATAR students only will attend their normal school timetable on the 1 – 2 June to receive examination feedback from their teachers.
All Year 11 and 12 students will resume their normal school timetables on Tuesday 6 June	

For students who are not studying for or completing exams during this time, we have a range of suggestions for how they can use this time:

- 1. Pick up extra shifts at their paid part-time job.
- 2. Volunteer with charities or other organisations.
- 3. Complete work experience in organisations that interest students as possible career pathways after high school.
- 4. Complete a unit of ADWPL to count toward WACE attainment. If your child would like to do this, please contact Carolyn Woodacre (VET Coordinator) by Wednesday April 5. Ms Woodacre will discuss the requirements of ADWPL with you and your child. ADWPL has a course cost of \$25 that must be paid before placement is confirmed.
- 5. Complete work for courses or certificates at home.
- 6. Attend school and complete work or study silently in the Library alongside examinations. Students will be expected to remain in the Library and work independently and silently. Attendance will be taken, and students will be supervised accordingly. Students must sign in at Student Services each morning and wear full school uniform.

If you have any questions or concerns about the examination arrangements, please contact Madeline Sinagra – Deputy Principal at madeline.sinagra@education.wa.edu.au or by phone at 6235 7100.

Kind regards,

Madeline Sinagra Deputy Principal Hampton Senior High School March 23, 2023